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Sam Brownback, Governor

This is in response to a request from the House Judiciary Committee rega.rdmg the status of the

Division of Vehicles Operating Fund

The amount appropriated in the Governor’s Budget for FY 2014 is not sufficient for the Division
of Vehicles to absorb additional costs as indicated in the Division’s fiscal note for HB 2017. If
HB 2017 is to be implemented in it’s current version, it would require an increase in the annual
transfer from the State Highway Fund or some other increase in available operating funds. This
would apply to any legislation that will require increases in staffing.or operating costs:-
Furthermore, with the budgeted 6.4% shrinkage rate, the Division is not able to fill any new or

vacant positions.



